
August 19, 2021

Presbytery News

Special Presbytery Notices
THERE IS STILL TIME TO REGSITER

FOR SATURDAY'S PRESBYTERY MEETING!

​We will resend the Zoom link to new registrants tomorrow.

You can download the Packet and Addendum by clicking below.

Packet Addendum

https://conta.cc/3f5cYtQ
https://files.constantcontact.com/ea78c9b3201/29e7c615-40a6-4e91-ab09-2637c155264d.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/ea78c9b3201/5a592cd3-114c-4b8a-b5e0-26416bc604cb.pdf?rdr=true
https://conta.cc/3harIHY


Support PDA's response to
our neighbors in Haiti

The scale of the disaster facing Haiti after the Aug. 14 earthquake is
becoming clearer. The quake and its aftershocks have left almost 1,500
people dead, thousands more injured and an unknown number of people
are still missing. At least 13,000 homes were destroyed, and roads,
bridges and communication systems have been severely damaged. This
catastrophe comes on top of Haiti’s ongoing struggles with endemic
hunger and poverty, COVID-19 and continuing civil unrest, and as
Tropical Storm Grace bears down on the region.

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) is providing emergency relief
and short-term recovery in the impacted areas through our established
local partners and in collaboration with ACT Alliance and its members.
The PC(USA), through PDA and together with regional World Mission
colleagues, will remain active throughout the entire recovery process,
accompanying our partners in the area as they determine long-term
program needs and providing financial support for rebuilding and
resilience.

GIVE. ACT. PRAY.

GIVE: Gifts can be made online, by phone at (800) 872-3283, or by
check, which can be mailed to Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), P.O. Box
643700, Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700.
ACT:

Download and use the bulletin insert.
Share our Mobile Cause campaign link with your members.
Learn how you and your congregation can help families who have
lost everything in the devastation. Stay informed and like us on
Facebook, download resources and share updates with your
congregation.

PRAY: As this earthquake continues to cause destruction and loss of life,

https://pcusa.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwbWEucGN1c2Eub3JnJTJGZG9uYXRlJTJGbWFrZS1hLWdpZnQlMkZnaWZ0LWluZm8lMkZPRzEwMDAwMCUyRiUzRmFwcGVhbCUzRFBEQSUyNnBhY2thZ2UlM0RIRTIxLU9yZyUyNnV0bV9zb3VyY2UlM0RBY3RpdmVDYW1wYWlnbiUyNnV0bV9tZWRpdW0lM0RlbWFpbCUyNnV0bV9jb250ZW50JTNEU3VwcG9ydCUyQlBEQSUyQnMlMkJyZXNwb25zZSUyQnRvJTJCb3VyJTJCbmVpZ2hib3JzJTJCaW4lMkJIYWl0aSUyNnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbiUzREhhaXRpJTJCRWFydGhxdWFrZSUyQkVtZXJnZW5jeSUyQkFwcGVhbCUyQiUyNTdDJTJCQ29uZ3JlZ2F0aW9ucw==&a=89675914&account=pcusa%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=KUqmQZ%2BMtPCYQ4U4bUK6wK6nAnHihg%2FqLGOADimlKcE%3D&s=cc84d53da5490f35377db4c30c6cc0bf&i=2834A3108A39A53714
https://pcusa.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwZGEucGN1c2Eub3JnJTJGcGRhJTJGcmVzb3VyY2UlMkZoYWl0aS1lYXJ0aHF1YWtlLWJ1bGxldGluJTJGJTNGdXRtX3NvdXJjZSUzREFjdGl2ZUNhbXBhaWduJTI2dXRtX21lZGl1bSUzRGVtYWlsJTI2dXRtX2NvbnRlbnQlM0RTdXBwb3J0JTJCUERBJTJCcyUyQnJlc3BvbnNlJTJCdG8lMkJvdXIlMkJuZWlnaGJvcnMlMkJpbiUyQkhhaXRpJTI2dXRtX2NhbXBhaWduJTNESGFpdGklMkJFYXJ0aHF1YWtlJTJCRW1lcmdlbmN5JTJCQXBwZWFsJTJCJTI1N0MlMkJDb25ncmVnYXRpb25z&a=89675914&account=pcusa%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=KUqmQZ%2BMtPCYQ4U4bUK6wK6nAnHihg%2FqLGOADimlKcE%3D&s=cc84d53da5490f35377db4c30c6cc0bf&i=2834A3108A39A53715
https://pcusa.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZhcHAubW9iaWxlY2F1c2UuY29tJTJGZSUyRnlUS05RUSUzRnZpZCUzRGt2ZW5jJTI2dXRtX3NvdXJjZSUzREFjdGl2ZUNhbXBhaWduJTI2dXRtX21lZGl1bSUzRGVtYWlsJTI2dXRtX2NvbnRlbnQlM0RTdXBwb3J0JTJCUERBJTJCcyUyQnJlc3BvbnNlJTJCdG8lMkJvdXIlMkJuZWlnaGJvcnMlMkJpbiUyQkhhaXRpJTI2dXRtX2NhbXBhaWduJTNESGFpdGklMkJFYXJ0aHF1YWtlJTJCRW1lcmdlbmN5JTJCQXBwZWFsJTJCJTI1N0MlMkJDb25ncmVnYXRpb25z&a=89675914&account=pcusa%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=KUqmQZ%2BMtPCYQ4U4bUK6wK6nAnHihg%2FqLGOADimlKcE%3D&s=cc84d53da5490f35377db4c30c6cc0bf&i=2834A3108A39A53716
https://pcusa.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuZmFjZWJvb2suY29tJTJGUERBQ0FSRVMlMkYlM0Z1dG1fc291cmNlJTNEQWN0aXZlQ2FtcGFpZ24lMjZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtJTNEZW1haWwlMjZ1dG1fY29udGVudCUzRFN1cHBvcnQlMkJQREElMkJzJTJCcmVzcG9uc2UlMkJ0byUyQm91ciUyQm5laWdoYm9ycyUyQmluJTJCSGFpdGklMjZ1dG1fY2FtcGFpZ24lM0RIYWl0aSUyQkVhcnRocXVha2UlMkJFbWVyZ2VuY3klMkJBcHBlYWwlMkIlMjU3QyUyQkNvbmdyZWdhdGlvbnM=&a=89675914&account=pcusa%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=KUqmQZ%2BMtPCYQ4U4bUK6wK6nAnHihg%2FqLGOADimlKcE%3D&s=cc84d53da5490f35377db4c30c6cc0bf&i=2834A3108A39A53701
https://pcusa.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwZGEucGN1c2Eub3JnJTJGcGRhJTJGcmVzb3VyY2VzJTJGJTNGdXRtX3NvdXJjZSUzREFjdGl2ZUNhbXBhaWduJTI2dXRtX21lZGl1bSUzRGVtYWlsJTI2dXRtX2NvbnRlbnQlM0RTdXBwb3J0JTJCUERBJTJCcyUyQnJlc3BvbnNlJTJCdG8lMkJvdXIlMkJuZWlnaGJvcnMlMkJpbiUyQkhhaXRpJTI2dXRtX2NhbXBhaWduJTNESGFpdGklMkJFYXJ0aHF1YWtlJTJCRW1lcmdlbmN5JTJCQXBwZWFsJTJCJTI1N0MlMkJDb25ncmVnYXRpb25z&a=89675914&account=pcusa%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=KUqmQZ%2BMtPCYQ4U4bUK6wK6nAnHihg%2FqLGOADimlKcE%3D&s=cc84d53da5490f35377db4c30c6cc0bf&i=2834A3108A39A53702


please pray with us that the communities affected by this event and those
offering assistance will be strengthened, have their needs met and be
reminded of the hope found in God.





Homestead Presbytery is offering a half day workshop on the “Bridgebuilder
Process” by Zoom on August 25th, 2021. Led by consultants from Leaderwise,
the workshop is available to teaching elders, certified pastors, and lay leaders
for free. 

​The Bridgebuilder Workshop is made possible by a grant from the Nebraska
Presbyterian Foundation to Homestead Presbytery to promote health and
vitality among congregations.



Information about the workshop and registration is listed above or you can
download the flyer by clicking the button below.

DOWNLOAD FLYER HERE

Pastor Retreat

Oct 27-28, 2021
Benedictine Retreat Center, Schuyler NE

Homestead Presbytery is offering, as a gift to our pastors, a fully funded 2
day spiritual retreat at the Benedictine Retreat Center (Schuyler NE) on
Wed Oct 27 through Thurs Oct 28. Focus will be on spiritual
awareness, self care, and resilience with ample opportunity for personal
meditative time.  Additional information will be available soon.  

You may also contact Jane Holtzclaw at:
pastorjane728@gmail.com or the Presbytery office for further
information. 

Ever Dreamed of Being a Church Finance Administrator? 
​Here's your chance!

First Presbyterian Church in Lincoln is seeking a new Finance
Administrator.  The Finance Administrator is responsible for the overall
financial life of the church and First Presbyterian Church (FPC) Foundation in
terms of record-keeping, accounting, payables, payroll, reporting, and working
with directly with other staff responsible for receiving and recording
deposits. This is a part time job, 20 hours per week, with a flexible schedule.  

https://files.constantcontact.com/ea78c9b3201/8368b09a-2599-4cb9-8a81-8324546c6a80.pdf?rdr=true
mailto:Pastorjane728@gmail.com


For more info:  https://fpclincoln.org/job-openings/

Fall Conference at Calvin Crest Conference
Center, Fremont, NE

Best Laid Plans
Proverbs 19:21

September 20 –22, 2021

In the summer of 2019 the Great
Plains Small Church Connection

Planning Team chose the
theme of Best Laid Plans based on

the scripture
Proverbs 19:21:

The human mind may devise many
plans, but it is the purpose of the LORD that will be established.

Now 2 years later we invite you to come for 3 days of retreat, rest, and
renewal to Calvin Crest Camp Conference and Retreat Center.
Beautifully situated along the Platte River near Fremont, Nebraska

4:00 p.m. Sept. 20 — 1:00 p.m. Sept. 22, 2021

Plenary speaker: Stephanie Ahlschwede, United Methodist pastor
Workshops, sharing ideas, prayer, Bible study, encouragement, lovely
setting, great food.

Single occupancy, per person—$250 INCLUDES MEALS &
LODGING IN PROETT HALL
Double occupancy, per person—$200 INCLUDES MEALS &
LODGING IN PROETT HALL
Commuter, per person—$125 INCLUDES MEALS

More information and Registration at:
calvincrest.org/gpsmallchurchconnection/
Registrar: Claudia Krogmann 507-665-3198

Homestead is looking for a Registrar and Leaders for next
year's Youth Triennium!

https://fpclincoln.org/job-openings/
http://calvincrest.org/gpsmallchurchconnection/


Homestead Presbytery is looking for Youth Triennium
Leaders and a Registrar for next year's Triennium! If you are
interested or know someone who would be a great fit in the
role, please contact the Presbytery office at
hpoffice@homesteadpres.org or 402-413-2143

Wednesday, August 25, 1 - 2 p.m. ET 
OR

Thursday, August 26, 3 - 4 p.m. ET

To help guide you through your benefits decisions, The Board of Pensions of the
Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) will host a one-hour webcast, What's Possible?
Strategies to Serve Better. This webcast will examine how churches may attract,
retain, and motivate employees to adapt to the changing circumstances of ministry.
You will hear from several Board of Pensions representatives, including from our
Benefits, Church Engagement, and Plan Operations teams.

During the webcast, we will consider the following questions:

Why does our church need a benefits strategy?



What are the different benefits options available? How may these be tailored
to meet the needs of our employment situation?
Which benefits are available to part-time church workers?
Why should we offer the Retirement Savings Plan of the Presbyterian Church
(U.S.A.)?
How might the Board of Pensions assist our congregation as we develop our
benefits offerings and submit your Employer Agreement for 2022?

REGISTER HERE

Homestead Presbytery has a
NEW PHONE NUMBER!!

402-413-2143
Make sure to write down the new number for

Homestead Presbytery!

Weekly Prayer Requests

Craig

Praise for the 7 confirmands welcomed into our church this past spring. Praise
for the 2 baptisms this month. Prayers as we attempt to resume youth group

and Sunday school this fall, both of which were on break during COVID.

Homestead Presbytery
840 S. 17th Street, Lincoln, NE 68508
Monday-Thursday 9:00am-4:00pm

Friday 9:00am-12:30pm

Office: 402.413.2143
Interim EP: 803.556.3355

Stated Clerk: 402.217.3684

 ​  ​  ​

https://web.cvent.com/event/57a135c5-8188-4924-9da5-ee4e521d9f67/summary
https://www.facebook.com/groups/128296837189724/?ref=bookmarks
https://twitter.com/homesteadpres
https://www.instagram.com/homesteadpresbytery/



